
Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
					Monthly Board Meeting
        February 8, 2023



Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Wednesday, February 8, 2023 at the front clubhouse.  Curt Delong President opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken by Curt, The board members present were Curt DeLong-President, Mary Rivera-Secretary, Georgia Moffat-Treasurer, Estelle Deneumoustier-Director, Albert Erdmann-Director. Roger Herbert-Director and Dawn Hughes-Vice President was absent.

Approval of Minutes:
Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the monthly board meeting held on January 8, 2023. A motion was made by Albert to accept the minutes as read, second for approval by Roger. All in favor, motion carried.

Financial Report:
Georgia read Financial Report for January, 2023. All account balances were read. The total was $13,236.26.  A motion was made by Mary to accept the Financial Report as read, second for approval by Roger.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Georgia read the activity minutes from the February activity meeting.  Activity committee is having a Latino dinner in March.  The menu will be pulled pork, empanas, rice and beans and plantains. A motion was made by Roger to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Estelle. All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business: 

· Curt spoke on the reaction of the community and Mary Santana’s effort to have Action 9 News do a story on the delayed construction of the culvert & back clubhouse. It turns out that is Orange County is holding up the progress. Public records show that the permit was filed in November 2022 but there were errors made in that process. Mary Santana gave an update on the public record recordings of the status regarding granting permits. It showed that ELS also has blame in delaying the permits. Not completing the application correctly. They used the wrong property name and ELS took over 30 days to respond to the error and then didn’t sign the revise application. 
· Curt nominated James Irving to the statutory committee and asked the board if they had any objections. James has experience with negotiating with management. No objections were noted, his name will be added to the negotiating committee.
· Georgia gave an update on the Latino Dinner. A meeting occurred, a budget and menu obtain. Continued coordination in progress. 
· Roger coordinating with management on any extra tables needed for rummage sale. A deadline of February 28th will be implemented to sign up for participation in sale. If we have less than 12 residents signing up we will cancel the sale. Signs will be posted with instructions on reserving a table.
Also management will arrange to have a dumpster for the weekend for spring cleaning. It will be located in the overflow parking lot opposite the back clubhouse.
· Mary informed the board that we ALL need to help obtain advertising in order to continue printing a newsletter. Mary explained the HOA received a letter from Community Media seeing if our community was a fit for their product. Mary and Community Media are still in communication to see if we could work together.
· Georgia went over our advertising budget. It is nonexistent, due to loss of advertisers.  We need help obtaining some advertising to pay for the newsletter now and in the future. We also need a volunteer to be the newsletter editor if we continue to produce our own newsletter. We need 4 or 5 advertisers to pay for the printing of the newsletter. 

A motion was by Curt to adjourn the meeting, second for approval by Roger. All in favor, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM.

Next meeting March 8, 2023 at 6:00 PM
